The Fremont County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, April 2, 2025, in the Fremont County
Courthouse Boardroom, with Clint Blackburn and Dustin Sheldon present in the boardroom and Jeff Shearer present by
telephone. A quorum was declared, and the meeting was officially called to order at 9:00 a.m. The agenda was approved as
posted. Minutes of the previous board session were read and approved.

Let the record show that Assistant Engineer Robbiec Kromminga, Attorney Peter Johnson, and EMC Clayton Long were present at
this meeting.

Assistant Engineer Robbie Kromminga met with the board for the signing of the following:
Motion by Sheldon to allow Chairman Blackburn to sign an equipment rental agreement between Fremont County and Mills

County. Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Sheldon to allow Chairman Blackburn to sign the final payment voucher on project #ER-C0O36(80)-58-36, Road
repair from L-31 Percival to Highway 2. Motion carried unanimously.

The board discussed appointing someone to the board of adjustment for the term expiring April 2025. The current member is
Robert Benton. They discussed whether to post or reappoint an experienced member. Motion by Shearer to reappoint Robert

Benton to the board of adjustment.

The board considered an amendment they received from Olmstead & Perry for the 129/Hwy 2 Drainage District Project. Motion
by Shearer to sign the amendment. Blackburn, aye; Shearer, aye; Sheldon, abstain.

Motion by Shearer to approve Sheriff’s Office Union Contract Agreement as negotiated. Motion carried unanimously.
Claims were approved for April 4th, 2025.
In other business, the Recorder’s Monthly Report for March was approved.

At 9:20 a.m., with no further business, Sheldon motioned to adjourn. The motion carried unanimously.
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